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Newsletter 7 – March 2022 Language School Hilversum 
 

March 2022 

31 March Lesson-free day: no school 

1 april Report home 

4 april Starting  reportcalls 

13 april Easter Breakfast at school 

15 april Good Friday: no school 

18 april Easter Monday: no school 

19 april  Study day: geen school 

22 april King’s Games 

25 April - 6 May May holidays 

 
Dear parents/carers, 
 
In this newsletter we give you important information. Do you have questions about this or do you want to know more?  
Feel free to contact me or the teacher. 
 
Study day and lesson-free day 
On March 31st we have a lesson-free day.  Some parents have received a calendar with the wrong date, for 
which we apologize. We have a study day at school on April 19th. This means that we study with the whole 
team and the children are therefore free. On Wednesday , April 20 , they are expected back at school. 
 
Corona measures 
The Corona measures will be further relaxed. This means that self-testing is no longer advised. However, the 
measures remain in force if a child is ill (test-stay at home in case of a positive test). It is nice that we are 
increasingly going to a normal situation. The parent café will not take place yet, because we simply do not 
have the space to receive large (er) groups of parents at the moment. 
 
Updated staff: 
In group 3, teacher Angelique Lam recently started as a replacement for teacher Sabrina. We are happy that 
she has come to work with us and welcome her! Miss Angelique works in the mole group from Monday to 
Thursday and on Friday Miss Ellen will teach the group. 
 
Children from Ukraine 
Because of the war in Ukraine, we get a lot of applications from children from this country for a place at our 
school.  And the registrations are fast!  The boards of the surrounding municipalities have agreed that the 
Language Schools will receive these students. There's a lot coming at us! We are currently already full in all 
groups and we no longer have any classrooms at our location. The board is in consultation with the municipality 
to get classrooms in the short term. That will most likely be not near our location now. This means that the 
groups will become a bit fuller and we are also diligently looking for staff. This recruitment takes place through 
an established Taskforce Together for Ukraine.  We hope that we will soon have access to premises and staff.  
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Report children 
We are busy testing the children. The report interviews will take place from Monday 4 April. The teachers will 
inform you further about the time when you are welcome. Finally, these conversations can take place at school 
again. 
 
Easter Breakfast 
Wednesday, April 13, we have a cozy Easter breakfast with the children at school. The children do not have to 
have breakfast at home first. We take care of everything for the children.  
 
King’s Games 
On Friday, April 22, we have the annual King's Games at school. That will be a fun day with the children, where 
we will all play fun games with them. We are already looking forward to that fun day! 
 
Vacation  
It will take a while, but from Monday 25 April to Friday 6 May the children will be free for 2 weeks. We then 
have May holidays. 
 
Leave: 
Would you like to request leave? Then take into account requesting leave on time, especially if you want to 
request leave for more than 10 days. This always goes through the compulsory education officer and not 
through the director. You should preferably request this request 2 months in advance!  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jacqueline van den Bor 
Director 


